
Dear  Dr. Bianchini, 

We want to express our sincere gratitude for your dedicated support and the efforts of the referees 

in improving our paper. In response to their feedback, we diligently revised our previous responses 

to the reviewers and made corresponding revisions, addressing all concerns and enhancing their 

clarity. Additionally, as it appeared that our previous response to Referee #2 was not readily 

available in the interactive discussion, we have modified and uploaded our responses to Referee 

#2 and other referees in the interactive discussion section as final author comments. Your guidance 

and the thorough review process have been invaluable, and we hope that these modifications 

effectively address the reviewers' suggestions and contribute to the paper's overall improvement. 
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Dr. Mostafa Varmazyar  
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